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November 8, 2023
Rockford Township 

Regular Meeting Minutes


Call to Order

Chairperson Supervisor Otten called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall.  Present were Supervisors Joel Kjome, Dennis Beise, Nancy Norsby, Troy Beise, Dale Otten, and Clerk/Treasurer Rachelle McDougall, and Maintenance Crew Allen Valentine.
Agenda

A motion was made by Supervisor Norsby and seconded by Supervisor Dennis Beise to approve the agenda as printed.  Motion Carried Unanimously.  
October 17, 2023, Regular Mtg. Minutes 

A motion was made by Supervisor Troy Beise and seconded by Supervisor Dennis Beise to approve the meeting minutes from October 17, 2023 as printed.  Motion carried 3 to 1.  In Favor:  Supervisors Troy Beise, Dennis Beise, and Otten.  Abstained:  Supervisors Kjome noted he did not read the minutes and no reason given by Supervisor Norsby.
Continued Items – None
Maintenance Crew – Discuss Culvert Pricing
The Board discussed the increased cost for culverts, bands, and aprons.  Currently the township does not charge enough to cover the cost.  The board discussed charging the Township cost for culverts, bands, and aprons.  A motion was made by Supervisor Kjome and seconded by Supervisor Troy Beise to approve charging what the Township pays for culverts through True North Steel and what the Township pays to Wright County for bands and aprons.  The delivery fee remains at $150.   Motion carried by a unanimous vote.   
Supervisor Dennis Beise recommended increasing the Driveway/R.O.W Permit fee from $25 to $50 because of time when checking driveway permits multiple times.  Crew Valentine recommended checking with what other Townships charge.  Supervisor Norsby suggested not charging additional fees for a permit since township taxes already paying their wage.  Supervisor Troy Beise noted it might warrant an increase since the maintenance crew would be using their time by driving to various locations when checking the permits.  Supervisor Kjome stated an increase to $50 was too much.   Supervisor Otten recommended the Crew check what others charge for permits and discuss at a future meeting.
Crew Valentine discussed three properties, which received letters about paving to close to the roadway.  4322 42nd St. SE was one of the properties that received a letter about paving to close to the roadway and no permit was received to do the work.  Supervisor Norsby recommended giving specific dates of when the work needs to be completed.  A motion was made by Supervisor Kjome and seconded by Supervisor Norsby to send the first letter giving the property owner 30 days to comply and the second letter would give an additional 30 days to complete the work requested by the township.  The property owner is also required to purchase a driveway permit.  Motion carried unanimously.
Crew Valentine and the Board discussed 7711 20th St. SE and the work done on the driveway does not comply.  The Board previously told the property owner about not placing a curb along the bank because of the potential of washing away the roadway.  Supervisor Kjome will view this address and the work completed.
Public Comment 
Mark Workcuff 7895 Rebecca Park Trail – Hours of Operation

Workcuff mentioned the Boards previous actions at the October 17, 2023 meeting where the office days were changed from being open three days to now five days per week.  Workcuff requested the board change the office hours from 7a.m.-3p.m. to 9a.m.-5p.m. to better serve the public.  Workcuff commented about someone arriving at 6:30a.m. then discussing maintenance workers being able to keep their hours to do their tasks because of the daylight.  Supervisor Norsby commented that since the office is open five days per week, citizens could reach the office by phone five days.  Workcuff noted it does not matter about making it convenient for the staff but to make it more convenient for the public.  Workcuff also mentioned the job is about serving the public not the staff.  Supervisor Norsby noted the hours were expanded and the hours are traditional work hours.  Norsby commented it is not about keeping it open for people after they are getting home from work.  
New Items 
November 8, 2023, Planning Commission Recommendations 
A motion was made by Supervisor Troy Beise and seconded by Supervisor Dennis Beise to approve the Planning Commission recommendations for November 8, 2023.  Motion carried unanimously.
Road Complaint – 25th St. SE 

A complaint was received about conditions of the road and numerous potholes on 25th St. SE.  Crew Valentine stated he reviewed the complaint and noted it had been graded a few times but the holes continually reappear.  The board discussed possibly an increase in traffic.  The board suggested the maintenance crew do a road count on 25th St. SE starting November 9, 2023 for a week.  Supervisor Kjome verified with Crew Valentine that placing the road counter would not disrupt their day or be time consuming to which Crew Valentine agreed.

Wright County – Grant Program Township Surface Transportation Projects

The Board had general discussion of where money could be spent if the grant was approved and questioned how the grant process worked.  6th St. SE and 10th St. SE were mentioned as possible areas.  Supervisor Otten informed the board he will speak with Dan from Wright County for further information.  The documents show approximately $91,000 for Rockford Township in grant money available for road projects.  The deadline for the grant is May of 2024.  This item will be discussed at the next regular meeting when more information is received.  
Camera Quote

The Board received one quote from Wright-Hennepin Security for a camera and installation on the back of the Town Hall.  A motion was made by Supervisor Otten and seconded by Supervisor Dennis Beise to approve the quote from Wright-Hennepin for an additional camera and installation on the back west corner of the building for $680.00.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Wright County Request for Letters of Support – Broadband Project

The Board discussed the request from Wright County asking for letters of support for a broadband project.  The board questioned if this would be a letter by individuals or as the board.  Supervisor Otten questioned the other Board members if this was the previous broadband project between Rockford and Hanover.  Supervisor Dennis Beise noted he could not remember.  Supervisors discussed different areas in the Township that do not have broadband service.  Supervisor Otten questioned the Board again if this was the previous broadband project.  Since the board members could not remember what was completed, Clerk McDougall informed the Board the grant has been approved and construction begins in 2024.  Supervisor Norsby did not support writing a letter of a support since she was unsure what it was.     Supervisors Troy Beise will contact the county for more information and discuss at the next meeting.
Restroom Addition Discussion 
The Board discussed resuming planning for the restroom addition that is required.  The restrooms do not have the square footage to meet code regulations if remodeled in their current location.  There was discussion about changing architects and starting over if the board starts getting bids.  Supervisor Dennis Beise disagreed about starting over since there has been tax dollars spent previously for the architect work for design.  A motion was made by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Norsby to hold a special meeting to review and discuss the restroom addition.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board will discuss a time and date to meet for discussion about the restroom addition at the next regular meeting.
Supervisor Joel Kjome – Supervisor Kjome noted he would view the property located at 7711 20th St. SE about the work that was completed in the road right of way.  
Supervisor Nancy Norsby - None
Supervisor Dennis Beise – None
Supervisor Troy Beise – Supervisor Troy Beise discussed a concern regarding the new outside lighting being to bright.  The Board discussed the lighting was dimmed as much as possible while still maintaining safety in the parking lot.  Supervisor Troy Beise will speak with the resident.

Supervisor Troy Beise also noted the three backdoors have been replaced.   
Supervisor Dale Otten – None
Clerk/Treasurer – None
Funds Report – Through September 30, 2023
A motion was made by Supervisor Norsby and seconded Supervisor Troy Beise to approve the Funds Report through September 30, 2023.  Motion carried unanimously.
Review of Claims 
Supervisor Kjome discussed the significant increase for Waste Management and suggested getting quotes from other companies.  Clerk McDougall will verify if the Township has a contract and contact Supervisor Kjome. A motion was made by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to pay 2023 claim #4836 to #4870 for $72,432.14 including payroll.  Motion carried unanimously.
Adjourn Meeting

Chairperson Supervisor Otten motioned to adjourn at 8:30 p.m.
________________________________________________ Date: ________________
Dale Otten (Chairperson)
________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Rachelle McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer)
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